

St. Charles Parish

OFFICE OF THE COUNCIL SECRETARY
P.O. BOX 302 • HAHNVILLE, LA 70057
(985) 783-5000 • FAX (985) 783-2067
http://www.stcharlesparish-la.gov

December 20, 2012

Honorable James D. "Buddy" Caldwell Attorney General P. O. Box 94005 Baton Rouge, LA 70804

Re: Request for Attorney General Opinion

Dear Attorney General Caldwell:

Attached for your review is Resolution No. 5964, which was approved at the December 17, 2012, St. Charles Parish Council Meeting.

The Resolution requests an opinion from the Attorney General as to whether the St. Charles Parish Council can legally pass ordinances to install 3-way and 4-way stop signs without having met the requirements that "should" be met for their use per the Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices (MUTCD).

Your prompt answer regarding this matter would be appreciated.

For additional information, I can be reached at 985-783-5000.

Sincerely,

TIFFANY K. CLARK COUNCIL SECRETARY

TKC/vb

Enclosure

cc: Parish Council